From: Howard Rosen [mailto:HowardRosen@MiamiSAO.com]

Sent: Friday, April 14, 2017 1:40 PM

To: Roman, Diana <droman@northmiamipolice.com>

Cc: Jose Arrojo <JoseArrojo@MiamiSAO.com>

Subject: Commander Emile Hollant

Good Afternoon Sergeant Roman -

I am sending you this email at your request to confirm in writing what I had advised you on the telephone the other day. At your request, you recently met with Assistant State Attorney Frank Ledee and I to discuss the Emile Hollant Preliminary Inquiry, which our office had closed in August of last year. You provided some additional statements to us which had been taken in February of 2017, six months since our inquiry to Commander Hollant had closed, and you asked us, on behalf of your agency, if we could change some of the verbiage in our close out memo so that it did not state that "We conclude that Commander Hollant did not lie"... This email will serve to confirm that upon reviewing the statements that you provided, in conjunction with the statements that we already had from both Commander Hollant and Chief Gary, our conclusion in this matter remains the same, and we are not going to be amending our Preliminary Inquiry Close-Out Memo.

Thank you.

HOWARD R. ROSEN

Assistant State Attorney
Deputy Chief for Special Prosecutions

Miami Dade County State Attorney's Office 1350 Northwest 12th Avenue Miami, Florida 33136

Office: 305-547-0668 Fax: 305-547-0772

HowardRosen@MiamiSAO.com

